
BOROUGH OF PENNINGTON  

RESOLUTION 2024 – 6.7 

 

RESOLUTION APPOINTING WILLIAM E. MULLEN 3RD AS EXECUTIVE COORDINATOR OF 

THE HOPEWELL VALLEY OFFICE OF EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT (OEM)  

 

WHEREAS, the Hopewell Valley Office of Emergency Management is a regional office that 

includes the Township of Hopewell and the Boroughs of Hopewell and Pennington; and  

 

WHEREAS, the three municipalities are represented on the Hopewell Valley Office of 

Emergency Management by OEM Coordinator Douglas Pinelli (Pennington), OEM Coordinator William 

Springer (Hopewell Borough) and OEM Coordinator William E. Mullen 3rd (Hopewell Township); and  

 

WHEREAS, the Hopewell Valley Office Of Emergency Management is required to appoint an 

Executive Director on an annual basis under NJ OEM Directive #104 Section 3.6;  

 

WHEREAS, the OEM Coordinators for the three municipalities have nominated William E. 

Mullen 3rd to serve as Executive Coordinator to serve for one year from January 1, 2024 through December 

31, 2024, nunc pro tunc and until his successor is appointed and qualified; and  

 

WHEREAS, William E. Mullen 3rd,  before his appointment as OEM Coordinator for Hopewell 

Township, served as Deputy Coordinator of the Hopewell Township Office of Emergency Management for 

6 years;  

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by the Borough Council of the Borough of 

Pennington, that William E. Mullen 3rd, NJDEM #197, is hereby appointed as Executive Coordinator of the 

Hopewell Valley Office of Emergency Management, nunc pro tunc, to serve in this capacity from January 

1 through December 31, 2024 and until his successor is appointed and qualified.    
 

 
Record of Council Vote on Passage 

COUNCILMAN AYE NAY N.V. A.B. COUNCILMAN AYE NAY N.V. A.B. 

Angarone     Marciante     

Chandler      Stern      

Gnatt     Valenza      

 

This is to certify that the foregoing is a true copy of a Resolution adopted by the Borough Council of the 

Borough of Pennington at a meeting on June 3, 2024. 

 

                                                                                       

Elizabeth Sterling, Borough Clerk 

 


